
MINUTES OF THE SVPOA BOARD MEETING – July 17, 2024 
 
Attending Grace Guess, Debbie Dalhouse, Paul Evans, Bruce Gant, Don Germano, Pam Henderson, Becky 
Whitehead.  Unable to attend: McLendon, Phelps, Rhodes. 
 
President Grace called the meeting to order at 2 pm noting Cheryl Beckert requested a volunteer for a 
Club Pavilion meeting Monday regarding possible expansion plans for croquet events.  Grace will attend 
noting the POA donated $10,000 a few years ago.  The POA only needs electricity, water and clean 
bathrooms.  We should get new round table covers and clean the chairs. 
 
Pancake breakfast on July 5 served over 425 meals, $3,950 was collected, several children and biscuit 
donors were not counted.  Next dates are August 3 & 31 and last on October 5. 
 
Purple Heart day event on August 7 agenda was shared by Bruce Gant with military detail.  City will 
provide cake and Club should provide beverages.  City emails will emphasize the event is open to the 
public; veterans or family encouraged to wear medals and ribbons.  Grace is sending thank yous to those 
who donated for the signs.  The Dillard post office has stamps.  City will donate $100 for VFW on July 5 
and POA will donate $100 for August 7 expenses. 
 
New board member suggestions are needed as Pam, Carolyn and Dottie are leaving the board. 
 
Charity donations list from 2017-2023 was provided by Debbie.  Board approved for 3 at $2,000 each:  
Local Fire Department, City Police for Kevlar vests, VFW for their presentations at all funerals.  
 
Becky noted a donor had provided funds for the microphone system. 
 
There will be no August board meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:36. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Pam Henderson 


